Balloch Community Association
Minutes of Committee Meeting 12 June 2013
Present: Billy Lowrie, Isobel Brill, Morven Reid, Lorna Robertson
Apologies: Ruth McGowan, Jenny Card, Vicki Barclay, Lorna Condie
Matters arising from Minutes of Last Meeting.  
1. BL had the insurance policy. The excess payable in the event of malicious damage would be £250. It was therefore suggested that this should be the returnable deposit required from people booking 18th and 21st birthday parties, these being the ones which have caused the BCA to be out of pocket when damage to the hall has occurred. The deposit required for all other events should be at the discretion of the committee.
2. There have been no quotes from DA Nicholson or Lorna Condie’s kitchen fitter contact for fitting the kitchen.
3. D A Nicholson have indicated they are on track for the work to be completed during July and August.
4. The quote for the sign as noted in last minute was NOT from Acorn Sign but from A-Z Signs, who installed previous signage.

5. BL has completed the painting of the outside of the fire doors.
6. UPVC windows all along the front and for the enlarged kitchen window (currently narrow one in gents’ toilet) – quote in for £3600 from Cairngorm Windows.
7.  The Boxing Club man has moved to Smithton Hall, and is to remove his hooks on Sunday 16 June.

8. The Adoption of Minutes proposed by IB and seconded by BL.
Agenda
1. President’s report.
BL gave an update on the spending on the building scheme. Currently £ 15,681 remains of the Bowling Club money. As part of the contract, anti-scald valves will be fitted in both the ladies’ and the new gents’ toilet.

LR mentioned the potential need for roller shutters to be fitted over the hatches from the kitchen, to comply with regulations.

2. Convenor’s Report. Figures for phone calls received and made were with BL. Convenor was to have informed all hall users that the hall would be unavailable for use during July and August because of the refurbishment.
3. Grant Application.  MR has the forms for this ready to submit.
4. After School Club. BL had received an E-mail from the lady hoping to run this, but she was unable to attend the meeting. She would not be able to start in August, as work would be on-going. Discussion followed as a number of long standing groups currently have bookings during the 2-6pm slot the club would want. At this stage, there are many unresolved issues, and so no decision was taken..
5. Treasurer’s Report was unavailable as JC was unable to attend this re-scheduled meeting.
6. Date of next scheduled committee meeting- 7.30pm Wednesday 18 September 2013.

